Midvale Elementary

School Community Council
Thursday, February 7, 2019
Office Conference Room, 5pm

Present: Chip Watts, Mont Millerberg, Heidi Sanger, Margaret McCann, Debbie Johnson,
Carrie Wagner, Steve Brown

Debbie welcomed all to the meeting. Mont announced that the snow day makeup day is
scheduled for Friday February 15. This was previously a no student day at school. Chip noted
that he has met with 3 members of the school board this week. They wanted to see our school
before they vote. Voting for the fate of our school will be on February 8 at the school board
meeting.

The previous meetings minutes were reviewed. Debbie asked for a motion to approve the
minutes. Margaret motioned to approve and Debbie seconded. The minutes were approved.

The midterm SRI and SMI data was reviewed. There has been great improvement in the
percentage of students reaching “typical or above typical.” Notable growth is seen in each
quadrant. A discussion was had about increasing the current goal of 60% with the new strides
made. Mont suggested to leave the goal at 60% and look to exceed that number for a couple
years before increasing it. The goal will stay the same and, when needed, an addendum to
increase can be made.

The CSIP and Land Trust goals were discussed. It was decided to keep our Land Trust money
going toward interventionists. 10 of 12 positions are filled and going well. Halfway through the
year and the money is about halfway spent. There is to be no more than 10% held over from
year to year and we should meet that perfectly. There had usually been a technology portion.
Currently Chip says the school can maintain and rotate old stuff out, and new in with different
funds. Steve motioned to approve the CSIP and Land Trust. Debbie seconded. There was a
vote with all ayes. The CSIP and Land TRust was approved. This will be signed at the March
meeting for final approval by April 8.

Professional development needs and plans to support school goals was discussed. Professional
development is proceeding smoothly. There will a 3 month calendar to the teachers. There will
be focus on specific topics and things will remain the same. This gives the teacher a chance to
get really good at it before more is added. The Social and Emotional team is complete and
running at full capacity.

The Child Access Routing Plan and Space Available Bussing was discussed. Chip has been
trying to get a date as to when the state plans to block the underpass on Wasatch for the
freeway expansion. The preference is during the summer. Chip will also ask planning and
enroliment.

The next meeting will be held March 14, 2019 at 5pm.






